DeAnza
College

COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING
Thursday, February 14, 2008
Admin #109, 3:00 p.m. — 5:00 p.m.

DRAFT

Members; C. Castillo, W. Chenoweth, R—Gevingten-C. Espinesa-Rieb, R. Griffin, A. Guevara,
R. Hansen (S. Heffner), J. Hawk, L. Jeanpierre, —Jenrkins, A. Khanna, A. Kramer, A. LaManque,

S. Larson, A—kin, B. Murphy, O. Patlan, R—Sami, M. Spatafore, J. Swensson, M. Winters
Visitors:  Marshall Smith, Truong Tu, Savann Noun — students visiting as part of a class assignment

I. _The College Council minutes of January 10, 2008 were approved by consensus
Handout #1

Il._Enroliment Update
Handout #2

LaManque reviewed the handout Segmentation Analysis for Resident Student Persistence from
Winter 2007 to Spring 2007 (not including F1, Job Corps, K-12 and Life Long Learning Students).
The Segmentation Analysis Defines Unique Groups of Students for Comparison — A Student is
included in Only One Group. Fulltime students persistence rate was the highest at 94%. The
numbers indicate more incoming students from East and South San Jose, where population
growth is happening.- Also included was a map showing continuing student HC Enroliment by zip
code 2007W to 2008W Census. Anyone wishing further data contact LaManque.

lll. Budget Update

Handout #3

Hawk reviewed the handout of college’s budget projections based on enrollment from 05-06. The
college is working to get back to the figures indicated by the end this year, which would put us
1.36% over.

Handout #4

Hawk also reviewed the State Budget Multiyear Projections from 07-08 thru 10/11. It appears
that the district will have an ending fund balance to cover the 07/08 and 08/09 years but the
09/10/11 will be a challenge.

IV. Shared Governance Update
Chenoweth shared with the group that steady progress is being made since the last College

Council meeting. They are working with a PBT group and plan to add them to the web site for
everyone to see as soon as possible.

V. Measure C
There are two court cases pending. One has been defeated at the local level and is being
appealed to the State Supreme Court. The district is waiting for a decision.

VI. Library
Murphy proposing to change the name of the A. Robert DeHart Learning Center to the

Robert DeHart Library, which would make identifying the building easier. Next he will take the
proposal to the Facilities Committee and ask for their support.

Wrap Up
Add Basic Skills to the agenda for the next meeting.



